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To increase homeownership opportunities for Native Americans and to streamline the lending process in Indian country, President Clinton issued an Executive Memorandum directing the Secretary of HUD and the Secretary of Treasury - in partnership with local tribal governments and in cooperation with other Federal agencies - to initiate a pilot project.  This pilot project is called the "One-Stop Mortgage Center Initiative." The Navajo Nation in St. Michaels, Arizona, has been designated as the first site for the One-Stop Mortgage Center and the Pine Ridge Reservation of the Oglala Lakota Tribe in South Dakota, will be the second site.  This pilot project can later be replicated in Indian communities across the country.





In conjunction with the One-Stop Mortgage Center Initiative, this Mortgagee Letter advises lenders that the Department continues to insure loans under the Section 248 Mortgage Insurance Program.  Section 248 insures properties on Indian trust land and is intended to promote affordable housing opportunities for Indian families.  The Section 248 program provides vital alternatives for mortgage financing on Indian trust land which may not be otherwise available.





The Department encourages lenders and Native Americans to use Section 248 as a means for developing new housing opportunities within the tribal communities.  Mortgages to owner occupants can be insured for existing or proposed dwellings on tribal trust leasehold land.  The mortgages on dwellings involving 1 to 4 units include:


�
	2





o	New Construction


o	Purchase of an existing home


o	Refinance of an existing home


o	Rehabilitation of an existing home





Processing instructions are found in Mortgagee Letter 94-6, dated January 31, 1994.  A minor modification to Mortgagee Letter 94-6 is that all references to the local Field Office are now to be interpreted as the Homeownership Centers (HOC).  The four HOCs are now responsible for all FHA program processing and management.  The telephone numbers for the HOCs are:





	o	Atlanta	1-888-696-4687


	o	Denver	1-888-789-9166


	o	Philadelphia	1-800-440-8647


	o	Santa Ana	1-888-827-5605





If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Center.





		Sincerely,











		William C. Apgar


		Assistant Secretary for Housing-


		Federal Housing Commissioner


